
February 7, 2023                                           MEMO: 002 

Dear Resident: 

Issue 

The Board of Directors has been working to resolve the issue of trash blowing around the 

yards on trash day.  We have observed several possible problems: 

1) Some Residents do not have the standard WM totes.   

2) The alternative container is too light weight and falls easily on windy days. 

3) WM tells us that unless it is a Rubber Maid container, they are not heavy enough. 

4) The lid is not attached and trash spills. 

5) The trash bags are blowing all over the yards and streets. 

6) Critters are getting into the bags and totes without lids. 

Solution 

1) Call WM to order the standard tote. (96 gallon) 

2) WM Phone 1-800-778-7652           web site www.wm.com 

3) Purchase a heavier tote with an attached lid. 

4)  Put trash out on Monday Morning after 8:00 am  

 

Consequences 

1) Our next step is to mandate residents using WM totes. Please help with resolving this 

issue.   

2) We would prefer your compliance rather than another rule. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation on this matter.  Please share with your neighbor who may 

not get email notices. 

 

Board of Directors 


